
Dear Hillcrest Families,
Happy Spring – officially, and I think finally. It is amazing what a little sunshine can do
to make things pleasant.

Welcome back from Spring Break! The typical pace for these final months of school goes
blindingly fast. If you have looked at our web site you would have seen some of the
exciting events that our students have participated in over the past month, making us all
very proud!

 Four of our fifth graders participated in the
 Competition. Ashley Harvey, Eduardo Ramirez, Joseph Detres and Gabriel
 Gamboa. Our 5th  Graders  (the ONLY 5th Graders in the competition) faced stiff
 competition from middle schoolers (6th - 8th) throughout Westchester County but
 absolutely held their own. 2 of our students (Joseph and Gabriel) actually made it
 through to the next to last elimination round!

Our school participated in the St. Jude Math-A-Thon -  an
  education-based fundraising program supporting St. Jude Children’s Research
 Hospital. We set a goal of $500 but were happily surprised when our students and
 families worked together to raise a total of over $8,000

 Hillcrest’s 4th and 5th graders also performed at their first
and did a marvelous job!

 Hillcrest students are also busy with plenty of extended school activities
 offered through our Hillcrest Community School Initiative.

With the rapid progression toward our school year’s end, we all know and realize that
State Testing can’t be far behind!. Please see our school district’s Testing Guidelines
available on our web site under parent resources.

 Next week we begin our ELA State Testing (April 14 - 16) with Math Testing
 scheduled for April 22- 24.  Please ensure that your child gets to bed early and eats
 a healthy breakfast. , please get him/her to school

 Please take note that these dates are new ones and are different from those
 posted in the original school calendar. These changes were necessitated due to the
 NYS testing schedule.
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The newly revised dates are Thursday, April 30th and Friday May 1st.  As always,
 teachers will be reaching out to schedule appointments with you.  Both  days are
 early dismissal for students (11:35 AM) and conferences will begin at 12:30 PM.
 Please be prompt for your scheduled appointment. If you have any  difficulties or
 questions regarding the scheduling process for conferences, contact the school office
 during normal operational hours, Monday – Friday, 8:00 a.m. –4:00 p.m.

 We will be able to let our hair down on April 29th with our Hangin’ @ Hillcrest
 Karaoke Night. If it holds true to form, we will be entertained by our students as
 they showcase their musical talents!

Finally, as we begin to shed our winter clothing, please be mindful of our Dress
Policy for students!. And yes, we do have and  our dress policy. Please check the
Parent/Student handbook, page 10, which outlines our school district’s policy regarding
Dress Code. Please help students remember to dress appropriately for the weather and for
all school activities. Students who dress comfortably at school are better able to focus on
their school work.
For your easy reference an excerpt from the Code Of Conduct:

: oversized baggy jeans, or cargo pants, pants worn below the intended waistline or
inside out, cut-up pants, rips or holes may be above mid-thigh.

 extremely brief garments such as short skirts or short shorts, cut-off
shorts, dresses that have slits above mid-thigh, or shorter than 3 inches above the
knees,low riding pants that expose body parts or tattoos

:any see-through garments, undershirts, no midriff tops, tube tops, net
tops, halter top, oversized tank tops, spaghetti tops, plunging necklines (front and back)

:bare feet, flip-flops/slippers, cleated shoes, shoe skates, Chinese slippers,
footwear that is a safety hazard

Cordially

Jacqueline Liburd





C:\Documents and Settings\lbelfiore\My Documents\Downloads\FAQ regarding testing.rtf 


 


Peekskill City School District 


 


State Testing Guidelines 


2014-2015 School Year 
 


 


The implementation for the Common Core Curriculum, along with the State Assessment 


Program, has spurred many conversations and questions regarding state testing. In an 


effort to help clarify and respond to those questions, the district has compiled a list of 


Frequently Asked Questions.  Please see the below list of questions and our responses.  


If you have further questions or concerns, please contact your school principal. 


 


FREQUENTLY ASKED QUESTIONS 


 
• Will these scores be part of my child's permanent record?   
 


No. New state law now forbids test results to be included in a student’s permanent record. 


The results will only be released if requested by a parent, such as when a student transfers to 


another district.  


 


• Do these tests force teachers to “teach to the test”?    
 


Teachers can no longer “teach to the test.” New assessment questions require the application 


of higher-level thinking strategies to the material provided in the questions. Teachers may 


utilize similar strategies in modules they teach, but they cannot teach to specific questions. 


Teaching is now more about applying thinking strategies to understand Common Core 


Curriculum.  


 


• Do the test questions include items the students haven't yet learned?   
 


Since we do not see the tests in advance, it is impossible to know for sure. Each year, 


however, as teachers become more comfortable with the new curriculum, they are covering 


more material. In addition, this year we will have access to approximately 75% of the test 


questions, so teachers will be able to align curriculum even further. Our instructional 


coaches note that the state assessment questions look very similar to the assessment 


questions being assigned in our classrooms every day.  


 


• Common Core will be going away soon, so why should my child bother taking the 


test?   
 


It is not our understanding that the Common Core Curriculum will go away very soon. As 


teachers become more familiar with the curriculum and receive additional training and 


materials, confidence continues to rise. In addition, we are confident that our commitment to 
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balance literacy will better prepare our students, particularly at the primary level, thus better 


preparing them for high school and beyond.  


 


• What exactly does the school and Administration do (if anything) with these test score 


results?  
 


While the state has attempted to tie test results to teacher, administrator, and school 


evaluations, that impact has been minimal. Our teachers and administrators want test results 


in order to improve instruction for all students. By analyzing areas of strengths and 


weaknesses both for individual students and entire classes, time on specific objectives and 


standards can be better managed. By seeing which classes have the highest results, best 


practices can be shared with other classrooms to maximize learning for all. This year, we 


will have access to 75% of the test questions, which will also increase our ability to target 


specific skills in their order of importance. Moreover, we are committed to improving 


literacy, PreK-12, and we presently have some of the top notch leading Educators in our 


nation working directly with our teachers.    


  


• If teachers across the state are against Common Core, why should parents support it?   
 


Teachers through time have had different opinions on almost all areas of curriculum and 


instruction, and this is also true about Common Core. When Peekskill introduced balance 


literacy instructional strategies we wanted to see in every classroom, many teachers were not 


familiar with the changes. Almost all teachers now support these strategies and in 


classrooms where they are most often used are seeing some of our highest achievement 


results.  Common Core Standards are not that different from our previous standards. The 


higher level thinking strategies used to deliver the standards seem to be the biggest area of 


change.  


 


• Do these tests create anxiety and make students nervous about scoring well on the 


assessments?   
 


The District is actively taking on the issue of “test anxiety.” Every day student is working on 


the same types of questions in their classrooms that they will have to answer on state tests.  


There is no need for teachers to discuss the tests or in any way pressure students prior to 


taking these tests. The fact is students cannot “study” for these tests. We are actively 


communicating this message across the district.  Test days will be just other “school days” 


with a few more assessments than the average day.  


 


• Are teachers heavily evaluated based on test results and is this fair?  
 


Teachers are most heavily evaluated based upon their day to day classroom performance. 


Sixty percent of a teacher’s evaluation score comes from their classroom observations by 


administrators.  Currently, only twenty percent of an evaluation score is related to state test 


results, and only twenty percent of our total teaching staff are connected to Grade Three 


through Eight testing. With very high percentages of our teachers rated effective and highly 


effective, testing is not significantly impacting their evaluations. Certainly “fairness” needs 


to be addressed in numerous ways, as the system is significantly flawed.  
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• Should elementary school students have to take standardized, high stakes tests?  
 


Elementary students have been taking standardized tests for many years in order to measure 


their progress. They are in fact answering these very same types of questions in their 


classrooms every day. In some cases, our teachers and instructional coaches have noted, the 


questions are almost exactly the same questions that appear on the tests. We use the 


assessments to see how well our students are performing and how they compare to students 


in other schools and districts.  


 


• Is it true that “special” classes (art, music, physical education and library), sports, 


and other programming have been cut back to make more time for test prep?   
 


This is simply not true. Peekskill is firmly committed to the arts, athletics and 


extra-curricular activities as well as academics. In fact, we have added music and theater to 


our program. We continue to offer a full range of specials and we will continue to do so. 


Students who qualify for academic intervention or special education services may receive 


additional intensive time in core subjects, but no programs in Peekskill have been cut back 


due to these tests. 


 


• Are these exams fair for students with learning or language challenges?   
 


We do agree with the need for a more “level playing field.” If students cannot read a test or 


have not been exposed to certain testing levels or areas of instruction, it is unfair to test them 


under the same set of rules and circumstances. Many of these students are also taking on 


higher level tasks in their classrooms and are rising to the challenge by demonstrating 


success on the assessments. We also support the New York State Waiver Request to the 


Federal Government to modify the testing conditions for these students.  


 


 If I decide to opt out of the state test, what will my child do during the testing time? 


 


In accordance to the regulations procedure, there are no provisions for “opting out.”  A 


student whose family decides will not take state assessment is considered a test refusal.  


Consequently, we will make every effort for that child to have reading and/or literacy time.  


We will not be able to have a parallel schedule. 


 


• If my child refuses to take the test, does it have an impact on district funding?   
 


Many districts and administrators are weighing in with different points of view. The fact is 


we do not know how all of this controversy will affect funding.  The Governor has made it 


clear he wants to see results attached to funding, but the arguments are far from being 


settled.  


 


• If my child refuses to take the test, does it have an impact on the teacher’s 


evaluation?   
 


We do not know the answer to this question. There are rules and regulations related to 


participation rates and how student scores are assigned, but the mechanics are unclear. 


Again, the Governor has made his position clear that test results should be tied to 


evaluations, but the matter is far from settled.  
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• AIS services are based on my child’s score on the test.  If they don’t have a score, can 


they still be placed in AIS?   
 


A number of protocols are being used to determine AIS services.  Aside from the state test, 


we utilize regular monitoring of student growth. Lack of appropriate progress or growth can 


lead to AIS services, as well as a recommendation by building administration.  


 


• If my child does not take the test, what is the “score” they receive?   
 


Students who do not take the test are recorded as “Not tested.”  


 


  





